
          My second attempt at organising – the first was in 1979 for SWOC. Some would 

say not before time! 

          I tried to give you courses that I would enjoy. Thank you for the many kind 

comments. 

          Also, thanks to Pat Macleod, Carol and Bob for their efforts throughout the day, 

and to Alan, Rodney, Vicki and Don for helping to collect in the controls. Finally, of 

course, thanks to you – the competitor – for coming. 

 

                                           John Coleman                 


